LDO Report Tuesday 23rd October 2007
HOUSING
Housing Audit – A report has been carried out by HSCHT, photo, age and condition of house.  Completed.
Housing Needs - Dunbeath and Berriedale Community Council – HSCHT are investigating Houstry Road site –  ongoing.  

Achorn Road site – Pentland Housing and Highland Council continue discussions on planning issues.
Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Council – HSCHT are investigating a site to the east of Greys Place, Lybster.  Feasibility Study due to be completed by end of October 07.
It was felt that any new houses would not be available until 2009.

Housing Surgery Confidentiality Forms (Interest in affordable housing) to be distributed in both community council areas, with return dates for Dunbeath 2nd November, and Lybster 23rd November.  Follow up surgeries will be carried out in early December.
Lybster Community Association 
LDO has information on ISO containers – to meet with Community Centre chairman to discuss further.
LDO continuing with the “Learning in Regeneration” programme.
Day Care Centre Dunbeath – Transport
Caithness Rural Transport continue to operate this service.  Funding through Highland Council has been agreed to provide a service to 31st December 2011.  Thurso vehicle is due to arrive in December.  We continue to look for funding for a new 5 seater vehicle for Dunbeath.
Youth - Lybster - Funding for a youth leader at Lybster has been agreed with HC for 5 hours per week for 40 weeks.  LDO is to identify if youths from Berriedale/Dunbeath area are interested in attending Lybster Youth Club, and to look into funding for transport.

Funding from Caithness Youth Bank (£1050) has been secured for equipment and excursions. The post of youth leader has been advertised.
Local Crofting Community – a meeting took place with Magnus Henderson, discussed provision of training/information days and possible buying group.

Training/Information - A further Horticultural Information Day to take place in Dunbeath Community Hall is being arranged with John Cowan – Crofters Commission, Donald Murdie – Crofters Foundation. 
Food for Thought - Douglas Henderson continues to provide valuable information on poly tunnels.
Caithness Food and Horticulture Ltd - A new company has been set up and has links with “Larder Bites” for the distribution of local produce throughout Caithness and Sutherland – ongoing.
Get Cooking
Partners in the project are NHS - Health Visitor, Caithness Food and Horticulture Ltd - Development Officer and Sure Start - Senior Family Liaison Officer.
Purchase of equipment and delivery of a ten week cooking project for parents with children under 5 years of age.  Healthy eating options.
NHS Health Improvement Fund - approved £400 towards the project.

Sure Start are providing crèche facilities for 10 weeks
Caithness Food and Horticulture are delivering the training.
Funding through Rural Development Small Awards Fund has been approved (£4,920.39)
Lybster Golf Club

Golf Course Land Purchase – a Golf Club working group has been set up to progress the possible purchase of the golf course land from the current owner.  
A valuation is required to progress further.  Ongoing.
Grass cutting equipment – the club are very happy with the new equipment.  Completed.
Refurbishment of Football Pitch – Lybster Playing Fields Development Group / Lybster Senior Football Club
We are awaiting the outcome of our lease application from Highland Council.
Transport – Working group:  Gladys Lyon, Eann Sinclair (CASE), Alison Gunn and LDO.
Day Care Centre Dunbeath / Caithness Rural Transport 

Caithness Rural Transport continues to operate this service.  Funding through Highland Council has been agreed to provide a service to 31st December 2011.  
The Thurso vehicle will be available in December.  We continue to look for funding for a new 5 seater vehicle for Dunbeath.

Evening Services / Highland Country Buses
Highland Country Buses have been awarded the contract for a service on 3 evenings per week which was as far as the budget could stretch.  The start date was 9 August 07 with funding to 31st December 2011 provided it is being used.  The services will run on Thursday, Friday and Saturday evenings.  Promote services – ongoing.
Carnegie Rural Action Research Programme - Interaction with hard to reach groups
The research work is ongoing, Dunbeath Day Care Centre, CVG and SECDG.  2nd round of interviews are to commence during Oct/Nov 07.  
Renewable Energy 
Working Group

Iain Gunn, Andrew Gunn, Niall Smith, Neil Buchanan, James Georgeson, Carole Darmady, Eric Larnach.
Halls

Highlands and Islands Community Energy Company (HICEC) has produced feasibility studies on renewable energy options for the local halls.  
We await a show of interest from the Feasibility Studies by the hall committees.
Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Development Company (LLCCDC)
A Company Limited by Guarantee has been set up to progress projects in the Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Community Council area.  

We have received a valuation for the 40 hectares of land at Rumster Forest - £75,000.

The Feasibility Study and Scoping Opinion has been completed by Orkney Sustainable Energy LTD s.  Consultation documents are being prepared.
Membership to the company will be available from now on, possible promotion drive to take place.  AGM to be arranged.
Rumster Outdoor Centre – Ongoing
Clyth Hall Committee

Hall improvements project has been put on hold.
Dunbeath Community Council – Playing Fields
Equipment for under 5,s - Springies

Springies equipment – Project completed
Storage Shed
Funding through Rural Development Small Awards Fund has been approved (£3266.52) for installation of shed foundation work, purchase and erection of shed.  To be progressed.
Football Posts, Nets and Equipment.

Funding from Caithness Youth Bank (£660) has been secured for 7 a-side goals, nets and equipment.

Grass Cutting Equipment.

Suitable grass cutting equipment has been identified. Storage shed project to be completed before progressing.  Ongoing
Portable Skittle Alleys
Working Group – Patty Niemann, Neil Buchanan, LDO.

Funding for 2 Alleys has been approved from Awards for All (£3975).
Skittle Alleys have been ordered, delivery mid November.

Meeting to be held to discuss project roll out.
Highland 2007 – Flotilla 23rd – 29th June 07
The Flotilla event proved a great success with an estimated 1,500 – 1,800 people attending.
Funding/Finance issues are ongoing.
St Marys Church – Centre for Glass in Architecture and the Built Environment.
Northlands Creative Glass has had a positive response from The Princes Regeneration Trust The estimated project cost is £1,000,000.  Ongoing
Lybster Junior Football Club – SFA Quality Mark

The club are working towards the SFA Quality Mark which includes capacity building of the Coaches/volunteers.  Meeting arranged for next week with SFA development officer.
Funding approved from Dounreay Fund for strip/equipment - £300.

Caithness Voluntary Group (CVG)

We continue to work closely with CVG addressing capacity building opportunities through provision of training and information days.  Ongoing
Local Development Plan 

It was agreed to progress projects wherever possible.  We may need to prioritise projects at a later date.
A meeting took place on 19th September 07, progress to date was discussed and recorded, updated plan to be progressed.

Eric Larnach

Local Development Officer

Old School House 

Dunbeath
KW6 6ED

Tel: 01593731455

Email:  ericlarnachiate@btconnect.com
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